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SEPTEMBER-OCTOBER 2024 

PRAY FOR OUR UPCOMING TRIP TO KENYA: I want to begin with a request that you pray for the 
Johnsons and I as we travel to Kenya, East Africa, December 2-10. We will also be joined by Kevin 
Plaster, who served many years in Russia. I look forward to personally meeting Moses and Titus, 
men who have faithfully worked as translators and distributors of ICP curriculum for many years. 
I have communicated with them often online, so this is something I have looked forward to for a 
long time. Pray that God prospers our trip as we seek out land to purchase for future construction 
of a permanent ICP office and print shop. Moses and Titus are nearly finished translating the nine-
year Character Code for Life curriculum into the Swahili language. This will be the second foreign 
language to reach this goal, following the Russian language completion in August. Soon, we will also 
have the Spanish and Burmese translations of CCfL complete, followed by the Tagalog (Philippines) 
and Romanian translations hopefully in 2025. 

THANK YOU FOR PARTICIPATING: A great big thank you to all who helped with donations to the 
ICP Backpack Ministry. I am so grateful to report that just among those of you who support me 
through First Baptist Church along with a few other Cave City area churches, 628 backpacks have 
been boxed up and taken to the warehouse in Hamburg, AR, ready to be shipped to the Philippines. 

SOME OF THE CHILDREN WHO RECEIVED YOUR BACKPACKS FROM LAST FALL 



Financial Support Reports for September and October 2024 

Thanks to everyone for your continued prayerful and financial support. Those who sent to my Salary and 
Work Fund through First Baptist Church, Cave City, in the past month were: 

SEPTEMBER 

Avery MBC, Avery, TX $ 150.00 Flatwoods MBC, Mountain View, AR $ 200.00 
Avondale MBC, W. Memphis, AR $ 200.00 Lakeview MBC, Spiro, OK $ 25.00 
Anonymous, Somerset, KY $ 150.00 Massard MBC, Ft. Smith, AR $ 331.00 
Bethel MBC, Bethel, OK $ 430.10 Maxville MBC, Cave City, AR $ 100.00 
Calvary MBC, Hamburg, AR $ 125.00 Mt.Calvary MBC, Pleasant Plains $ 125.00 
Cedar Grove MBC, Cave City, AR $ 100.00 Oaklawn MBC, Hot Springs, AR $ 300.00 
Central MBC, Newport, AR $ 100.00 Pleasant Valley MBC, Batesville, AR $ 100.00 
Echo Hills MBC, Redwater, TX $ 100.00 Ring's Chapel MBC, Cave City, AR $ 122.00 
Faith MBC, New Boston, TX $ 94.50 Southside MBC, Star City, AR $ 100.00 
First Baptist Church, Cave City, AR $ 500.00 Victory MBC, Russellville, AR $ 350.00 
First Landmark MBC, Sheridan, AR $ 400.00 Bonnie Ketrun, Cave City, AR-Foreign$ 200.00 

OCTOBER 

Avery MBC, Avery, TX $ 150.00 Flatwoods MBC, Mountain View, AR $ 200.00 
Avondale MBC, W. Memphis, AR $ 200.00 Lakeview MBC, Spiro, OK $ 25.00 
Anonymous, Somerset, KY $ 150.00 Massard MBC, Ft. Smith, AR $ 499.00 
Bethel MBC, Bethel, OK $ 408.35 Maxville MBC, Cave City, AR $ 100.00 
Calvary MBC, Hamburg, AR $ 125.00 Mt.Calvary MBC, Pleasant Plains $ 125.00 
Cedar Grove MBC, Cave City, AR $ 100.00 Oaklawn MBC, Hot Springs, AR $ 300.00 
Central MBC, Newport, AR $ 100.00 Pleasant Valley MBC, Batesville, AR $ 100.00 
Echo Hills MBC, Redwater, TX $ 100.00 Ring's Chapel MBC, Cave City, AR $ 102.00 
Faith MBC, New Boston, TX $ 94.50 Southside MBC, Star City, AR $ 100.00 
First Baptist Church, Cave City, AR $ 500.00 Victory MBC, Russellville, AR $ 350.00 
First Landmark MBC, Sheridan, AR $ 400.00 Tina Tuggle, Cave City, AR-Foreign $ 200.00 

Backpack contributions from churches and members of First Baptist sent through our church totaled $3070.00. We 
are so grateful for the tremendous support to ICP Backpack Ministry. Pray for every child who will receive a backpack 


